
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov

Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov
Date: 10/10/2017 11:09:53 AM

Subject: Re: Schedule Inquiry

​That would be TB. I'll have her call.


From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Tuesday, October 10, 2017 11:08 AM
 
To: Danny Varat; Lily Cogdill
 
Subject: Schedule Inquiry 
 
I just received a call from Charm Altman regarding the Newberry Republican Party Meeting on November 19th. She 
says that she spoke to someone in our office (couldn’t remember who) and the Lieutenant Governor was going to 
speak at that meeting and she wanted to confirm. Do either of you know the details for this event, it is not on the 
calendar?
 
Ms. Altman’s phone number: 864-504-7219
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
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